

November 3rd 2022 Women's Club Meeting

Board in attendance: President Bev Mercurio, Vice President Brigette Heier, Treasurer Lynne Bentsen, Secretary Kathy Wiegand, Corresponding Secretary Carol Taylor, Past President Pat Dieringer

Call meeting to order pledge and moment of silence.

Board introduced and September meeting minutes read. Minutes accepted and approved by members.

Topics:

- By Laws presented by Jane Vogel.
- Jane resigned from the board recording secretary, effective immediately.
- President Bev Mercurio appointed Kathy Wiegand to fill the remainder of the term.
- Updated by laws motion to accept Cindy Ahrens and approved Linda Baker.
- September minutes read and Leslie Tait motion to accept and to approve
- Treasury report motion to accept Barb Daly and approve Linda LeClaire.
- Corresponding secretary report motion to accept and approve.
- 97 members in attendance.
- 27 New Women's Club shirts sold at meeting by Brigette Heier.
- Brigette stated Bell Ringers are needed.
- Craft Fair progress presented by chair Pat Dieringer and at this time there are 48 vendors.
- Kitchen committee is headed up by Brigette Heier. Explained Chinese Auction,
 Bake goods
- Bakers needed see Jean Rourke and also Pat requested additional set up help.
- Tim Mercurio needs Valet drivers.
- December 1st meeting will be a Christmas Dinner Party for members from 5-9pm
 Contact Bev Thoreson for tickets.

- Entertainment discussed and members are asked to bring an unwrapped toy.
- Also annual golf cart parade is Dec. 15th. meet at 5pm
- Jesse Howard chair for High Tea gave report on it's progress which is Dec.17th.
 1-3 pm 12 tables of 8 seats. Tickets \$10.
- Dec 31st News Years Eve party discussed by Linda Baker \$30 per ticket. Music by Limited Edition.
- Jan.5th. Purse bingo. in the planning stages.
- Jan.14th Quarter Auction in planning stages paddles for sale \$3, \$10 box lunch
 Time from 5pm to 9pm limited to 200 seats.
- Feb.16th Fashion on a Dime to be chaired by Nita Conner.
- Mar.3rd. Treasure Sale set-up Mar.2nd. Storage space needed.
- Mar.10th Casino Night!!! Details to come in planning. Doris Bella an advertising Agent, also a new member to Women's club is acquiring sponsors.
- Lastly Prom Night has been postponed.
- Membership Chair, Phyllis Fulwider gave report on All Souls and needs of poor workers and homeless.
- Elaine Mandeville presented information on Pace Center as a considered charity.
- Thank you to Jody Malott and Linda Sager for serving in Kitchen drinks and desserts.
- Also thank you for the Pizza Dinner.
- Barbara Demaraa spoke on the Christmas program need volunteers.
- Dottie Godek asked people to make appointments for new Pine Lakes Photo album.
- New members were introduced: Linda LaMonica, Dale Guelcher, Cindy Jensen,
 Carol Miller, Ginny Davis, Beverly Dobb, Kim Fletcher, Shirley Diaz
- Door prizes drawn.

Thank all for attending and motion made to adjourn meeting and seconded.

Minutes respectively submitted by Kathy Wiegand.

